The Stable FNQ Limited

ABN 62 117 255 697

PO Box 1076                             

Cairns QLD 4870

The Office of Fair Trading

Re: Vinnie’s Health & Fitness Centre / The St Vincent De Paul Society QLD

Dear Sir /Madam,

In September 2005, The St Vincent De Paul Society closed Vinnie’s Health & Fitness Centre (Vinnie’s) in Cairns, without warning or viable explanation to the public. We were advised that an independent assessor was called in; who advised the centre is not profitable. 

The equipment was donated to Vinnie’s gym by Mr James (Jimmy) Tierney, who voluntarily spent four months installing and assembling the equipment using his industry experience. Following, donations of funds and equipment were donated to the gym by various organisations, businesses and individuals.  

Since Vinnie’s Gym closed in September 2005 Mr Tierney has exhaustingly being trying to retrieve the equipment from St Vincent De Paul for continued use by the Cairns community as he specifically conditional donated all his equipment to the disadvantaged of Cairns via Tim O’Connor the St Vincent De Paul QLD State President.   

The Society have refuted Mr Tierney’s claim that the equipment was donated to the gym under conditions. The society drew up a legal document to pledge the equipment to Gumba Gumba, requesting the approval of the Tierney’s, while denying the Tierney’s ownership of that equipment to carry out the transaction and to make no further mention of that transaction. This illogical document I understand is being called a release document by the Queensland police and Queensland Ministers.
Mr Tierney refused to sign the illogical document and continues to attempt to retrieve the equipment for the people he donated it for. 

The society responded in writing, advising they intend on disposing the equipment belonging to the disadvantaged of Cairns.

I have requested financial statements from the Society Cairns administrator Maree Fell but received no response. As they fall under the umbrella of the Catholic Church, I am unable to access those records. I have lodged a complaint with ASIC on the unethical behaviour of the society, who since advised that this organisation falls under the jurisdiction of the Office of Fair Trading.

The Cairns community, the Tierney’s and myself find the behaviour of the St Vincent De Paul Society to be unethical and discriminatory.                                                                             

It is unfathomable that the Society uses the good nature of the Cairns community to receive donations and yet is so harshly ready to dispose of those donations.                        It is further appalling that that DGR does not have to be publicly accountable for its activities or what it does with donations. 

Jerry McAuliffe the present Society Far North Diocesan President made lease payments on the vacant premises from September 2005 to February 2006, we suppose this money came from money donated to the Cairns community. 

Jerry McAuliffe did this knowing that the disadvantaged of Cairns could not afford to go to any commercial gym. This was the reason Mr Tierney donated his equipment with the specific conditions it was to be used only for the disadvantaged of Cairns.
I am asking you to assist the Cairns disadvantaged in retrieving their gym equipment for continued use by them.

You will find that numerous relevant members of the Cairns community will be quite willing to assist the OFT with enquiries. Contacts follow below.

Similar correspondence to the above was sent to the ATO and ASIC in February, 2006. Since that time, I have received an anonymous letter, addressed to myself at my office street address, as appeared on my email correspondence with Society CEO Peter Maher. The letter threatened me to cease attempting to retrieve the gym equipment, being an argument between religious institutions and Mr Tierney.                                         This letter was received a couple days before I sat for a critical CA exam.                            I forwarded this letter to the Workplace Health & Safety Department, with no response to date. 

I have since changed employment and residence. I trust you pay relevant attention to this matter. 

Should you require further information, I ask you to contact James or Judith Tierney directly on the number below, who has an abundance of information on the Society, having spent several years in vain volunteering for that organisation. 

Regards, 

Mary Triant 

Society solicitors
THYNNE & MACARTNEY 
Ph 07 3231 8832   Fax 07 3229 0855
Mrs Judy & Mr James Tierney

Ph. 07 4055 0767

